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JOIN US THIS MONTH FOR OUR HCCW NONPROFIT  
                        1st ANNUAL 

 

Fundraiser 
  Saturday, August 29, 2015 
         3:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
       Participation Tickets will be sold at the door... 

 
 

Live Music!     Door Prizes                     
Entertainment   Silent Auction 

 
 

     Hawaiian Food Plate 
  Dinner $20 pre-sale tickets only 

        4:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 

 

 
   Pre-sale Tickets    Amy (808) 387-4091   or   Sheila (808) 454-7336 
     Your contributions to the Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa Nonprofit are appreciated.    
 

  The Mill  

    Mililani Shopping Center 

        95-221 Kipapa Drive 

 
                             (Next to Blazin’ Steaks / 24 Hour Fitness / Ross - Mililani) 

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
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7.8.2k15 Emiko Cohen posted the water situation of Kūkaniloko on her Facebook site and blog. Hopefully, 
Japanese visitors will hear our message and bring some water for the plants on their site visits.  Emiko posted: 
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=857741624262879&set=a.415133331857046.82597.100000811490930&type=1&theater 
コーヘン 堺 恵美子    July 8 ·  

日本の皆様に親しまれているバースストーンことクー 

カニロコ。ここに来られた方の多くが『爽やかな東風になびく木々の音に包まれ、なんともいえない心地よさを感じた』とコメントを残されています

。ところが異常気象の影響でしょうか、今年は雨が少なく、クーカ二ロコの植物たちが乾いてしまっている状況なのです！実はここに

は水路／水道が、通っていない。そこで皆様にお願いが。。。どうかここを訪問される際に、少しでも良いので水を植物に与えていた

だきたい。飲みかけのペットボトルの水でも構わない。その貴方の行為こそが、オアフ島の最も聖なる土地と言われているクーカニロ

コへの最高の《makana》ギ フトになるのです♪ー Emiko Cohen  

7.8.2k15...One important way that visitors 
can support Kūkaniloko is to bring water. 
The wai – water - is a makana – a gift - from their 
families to Kūkaniloko, a precious gift. It makes 
the personal connection for each of our visitors 
to malama - care for - Kūkaniloko. It is 
considered a gift to assist. It is much needed, 
affordable and simple. Their hearts will 
connect; their spirits will connect; they will 
have a sense of satisfaction and completion that 
they could give back something precious to this 
beautiful place of which they also have much 
respect for.  Summer is almost over.  Mahalo...        Photo Credits Vicki Pakele 

                                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                      

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                     
 
 

             http://www.towatown.jp/hawaii/     Photo Credits Kalimapau 
 

 

7.26.2k15...Junko Nishida was 
the first person to follow up 
with the information on the 
blog & HCCW Facebook page 
to make contact.  She is visiting 
from Yamaguchi, Japan.  Junko is 
an interpreter at the “Museum of 
Japanese Immigration to 
Hawaii”.  A new communication 
channel has opened between   
Miss Nishida, HCCW and 
Kūkaniloko. Mahalo for gifts of 
water and your kind donation.  

Pualena Aule‘aloha Pakele and Cabot 
  Koali‘i 

6.26.2k15...Hawai‘i Environmental Court 
Symposium: A new Island Court in a 
Global Context was held at the William S. 
Richardson School of Law, attended by 
HCCW lālā ‘ōiwi Vicki Pakele. Protection of 
all of Hawai‘i’s natural resources through 
education is of utmost importance. This 
symposium was a platform to see how our 
new Island Court will function in a Global 
Context with the assist of other nations.   

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=857741624262879&set=a.415133331857046.82597.100000811490930&type=1&theater
https://www.facebook.com/emiko.cohen?fref=photo
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=857741624262879&set=a.415133331857046.82597.100000811490930&type=1&permPage=1
http://www.towatown.jp/hawaii/
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Photo Credits Vicki Pakele                                 kalimapau@hotmail.com                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
7.12.2k15 Cleaning of the 
Royal Mausoleum State 
Monument - Mauna Ala - 
was a combined effort of 
volunteers from Wahiawa, 
Waikiki, Papakolea and 
Palolo Hawaiian Civic 
Clubs. The Royal Chapel is 
largest structure onsite. 
This building is only open 
for special ceremonies 
performed by Hawaiian 
community dignitaries.  
Mauna Ala Royal Chapel 
cleaning effort is the 

kuleana of Clifford and Teri Loo, of Ko‘olaupoko Hawaiian Civic Club.  We appreciate your many years of dedication. 
Mahalo from HCCW for the opportunity, and especially the privilege, to malama the resting place of our Mo‘i Ali‘i...  

                    

7.13.2k15...Clearing of invasive growth bordering the dirt road access, and the lands immediately surrounding 
the 5 acres of Kūkaniloko Birthstones State Monument continues.  View Corridors are once again revealed.  Mahalo. 
 
 

HCCW volunteers Vicki Pakele, Amy Kelly,          
Kalimapau and Sheila Valdez.  Mahalo nui. 

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
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Photo credits HCCW Historian Collection/Painting by an artist unknown                                                                                                                                  

Missionaries preaching under kukui groves in the year 1841... 

2015...Halemano “come the multitudes” in the 21st Century...Our ancestors learned to read and write under the 
shade of the kukui trees in the mid-1800’s.  The Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa seeks to inspire, educate and 
encourage all things Hawaiian, seen and unseen. Teaching continues in our lifetime under the shade of the trees of 
Kūkaniloko.  From all walks of life they come to learn; one, or one hundred, it matters not.  The truth is told.  Revered 
royal children were “born in the purple” in the most sacred of ceremonies.  They were educated here in this kulanui 
of old.  A child, sent from the gods on high, to lead our people, our Nation, to a life filled with peace and prosperity...eō  

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
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7.16.2k15 ... The July 3rd Thursday event at Hale Ho`okipa featured Jonah La‘akapu Lenchanko and the public 
presentation of his thesis KŪKANILOKO: A HĀLAU OF ĀKEAAKAMAI OF KĀNE.  Seats were filled with thirty curiously 
interested people who attended. He entertained questions following his informative lecture. His will be the first 

published book of and 
about Kūkaniloko.  We 
thank you for your 
research and effort to 
bring this information to 
the surface.   Mahalo nui... 

 

 
7.18.2k15...July’s 3rd Saturday Clean - up at Kūkaniloko...A day of planting. Lauhala and 
‘Ōhia lehua melemele were donated for planting on the west side perimeter by HCCW na 
lālā ‘ōiwi ‘Āina Pakele.  Pualena, Uncle Tom, Kalimapau and Vicki were joined by Uncle Pila 
Short, Lopaka Oliveira and keiki, Koali‘i.  Twenty very large lau ki, donated on an earlier 
visit to Kūkaniloko by Queen Liliuokalani Children’s Center haumana were planted on the 
perimeter of the na pohaku hanau.  Please join us for our August 3rd Saturday Clean-up at 
Kūkaniloko Birthstones State Monument on August 15th from 9 am until noon.  Be sure to 
bring a papale, your favorite tools, and wai to drink as well as to clean up....HCCW mahalo! 
 

         Photo Credits by Vicki Pakele 

Guest Speaker Jonah La‘akapu Lenchanko 

 

Pualena Pakele and Cabot with Uncle Tom in the 
final steps of planting this beautiful lauhala ‘ula‘ula, 
symbiotic with awapuhi melemele. Hopefully, they 
will enjoy their new home on the southwest 
perimeter of Kūkaniloko Birthstones State Monument. eo 

  Uncle Pila Short one on one... 

Pualena Pakele and Cabot with her 
makana of lauhala ‘ula‘ula and `ohia 
lehua melemele. Mahalo for your kokua 
of plants and for taking the time to plant 
them.  Mahalo nui for your assistance. 

                        `Aina Lenchanko 

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
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Photo from the State of Hawai'i Archives...Wahiawa, Oahu, T.H. 

Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa Name Correction... 
Kakau ‘Ōlelo Tabangcura drafted a letter to the O‘ahu 
Council (OC) of the Association of Hawaiian Civic Clubs 
(AHCC) to officially request that their spelling of 
“Wahi‘awa” as our organization name be corrected by 
removing the ‘okina and to recognize our civic club as 
the “Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa”.  We were 
Chartered with AHCC on April 16, 1966 as the Hawaiian 
Civic Club of Wahiawa.  We request to be addressed as is 
recorded per our Charter.  At that time diacritical marks 
were nonexistent.  There are many variations of spelling 
and meanings of Wahiawa. We elected to simply be 
recognized as Wahiawa.  Mahalo for hearing our request.   

Wahiawā...Mary Kawena Pukui indicates in Place Names of Hawaiʻi that the correct modern spelling is Wahiawā, 
meaning a “place of noise.”  Moʻolelo and mele indicate that the natural topography of Wahiawā created a kind of an 
amphitheater, so much so that the ocean waves of Haleʻiwa could be heard from Wahiawā.  Our kupuna ma of 
Kūkaniloko had knowledge of this area being a natural amphitheater, not only of sound but of energy thus the 
enhancement of the births of the highest aliʻi that occurred here at kapaahuawa.  Mahalo La‘akapu Lenchanko...eō   
 

7.22.2k15...‘Ōlelo classes began at the Wahiawa Media Center located on the 
Leilehua High School Campus. The staff at ‘Ōlelo had offered classes to the 
Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawa members four years ago and ever since.  The 
timing was never right.  Everything finally came together in 2k15.  Five of us took 
on the challenge.  We each had a 30 second Public Service Announcement (PSA) 
to produce.  We decided to take the Protocol for Kūkaniloko and divide it among 
us into 5 parts.  We will return in September to edit these into a short film to air 
on ‘Ōlelo Programming.  It is our hope to educate the viewers of our Protocol for 
Kūkaniloko through this medium.  The acronym created by our five inoa initials 

is: 

PSAVK: Public Service Announcement 
Voice of Kukaniloko...eo   We are ready!  

 

http://www.mele.com/resources/hula.html   Here is a worldwide list of Halau Hula...Mahalo, Makawai 

‘Ōlelo recording equipment of cameras, 
microphones, batteries, earphones and 
tripods are available for checking out to 
complete more projects to eventually air 
on ‘Ōlelo. Mahalo for this new experience... 

 

Mahalo Jeff, for a job well done. 

mailto:kalimapau@hotmail.com
http://www.mele.com/resources/hula.html

